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Foundation Overview  
 
 
 
 
 
The Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc. was initiated at 
the 1955 State Convention in Stevens Point and was 
formally organized at the 1956 State Convention in 
Fond du Lac. It is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, 
sponsored by the Lions of Wisconsin, for charitable, 
benevolent, and educational purposes. 
 
From its humble beginning, the Foundation has grown to be the pride and joy of the Lions, 
Lioness, and Leos of Wisconsin.  It is also the envy of the Lions throughout the country and very 
much appreciated by the people whose lives have been, or are being, changed by its programs.  
Through the efforts of the individual Clubs throughout Wisconsin, public donations, memorials,  
bequests, and interest from the Birch-Sturm Memorial and Lions Pride Endowment Funds,  the 
Foundationôs assets are at approximately $4.5 million. This is all made possible because Clubs 
and individuals believe in what the Foundation has to offer and because of the watchful 
administration of the Board of Directors. 
 
The Foundation is subject to the direction of the Lions of Wisconsin through convention action.  
Each Lion in Wisconsin is an equal shareholder of the Foundation and has a right to cast their 
vote at the Annual Meeting taking place at the State Convention.  The Foundationôs continued 
success is dependent upon the involvement and direction given by its shareholders. 
 
Membership on the Board of Directors is composed of two Directors elected from each District. 
These Directors are elected at their District Conventions.  In addition, one of the current District 
Governors also serves as a member of the Board of Directors and as a liaison between the 
Council of Governors and the Foundation Board of Directors.  The Board of Directors selects 
their own officers, and the President appoints the Committee Chairs and assigns members to 
the various committees. 
 
In 2001, policy was adopted to include three Lioness Representatives on the Board of Directors. 
The Lioness are appointed by the President of the Foundation to serve on various committees 
of the Board and have the authority to vote on any actions those committees may take. 
However, current policy does not provide the Lioness voting privileges on the Wisconsin Lions 
Foundation Board of Directors.  
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Presidential Message  
         Eric Holthaus, WLF President 
 
 
 
 
Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 
 

This year has been another great year for the Wisconsin Lions Foundation due mainly to 
the support of the Lions, Lioness and Leos of Wisconsin.  We hosted over 1,300 campers last 
summer at the Wisconsin Lions Camp, provided Childrenôs Vision Screening, provided recycled 
eyeglasses to various mission trips, assisted the Districts in providing hearing aids to individuals 
who canôt afford them, and with the Diabetes Focus Group, created a fourth DVD for Diabetes 
Education. I want to thank all of you for supporting all of these projects because without your 
help, these projects would not be possible. 

Last summer, the Wisconsin Lions Foundation introduced Wednesday Visitor Days that 
allowed visitors to tour the Wisconsin Lions Camp.  The tours included walking and riding tours, 
as well as a lunch or dinner with the campers so that visitors may see the Camp in action.  The 
Visitor Days proved a great success and highlighted how a Public Relations position could help 
the Wisconsin Lions Foundation.  The Board of Directors approved the hiring of a full-time 
Public Relations Manager, and Cecily Filtz was hired to fill the position in March.  She will be in 
charge of the tours this summer, will work with the Staff and Board on Public Relations projects 
and will enhance the Foundationôs presence on the Internet. 

This year, the Wisconsin Lions Foundation Board of Directors, with the full support of the 
Wisconsin Lions Council of Governors, added Adult Vision Screening to the Childrenôs Vision 
Screening Project.  By adding Adult Vision Screening to our projects, the Lions of Wisconsin 
can help a new group of community members that otherwise might not receive services.  
Prevent Blindness Wisconsin®, in cooperation with the Wisconsin Lions Foundation, will provide 
training of the volunteers for Adult Vision Screening just like they have done for Childrenôs 
Vision Screening.  For those clubs that have offered Childrenôs Vision Screening in the past, I 
want to thank you and ask that you please consider getting trained and offering Adult Vision 
Screening in your community, as well. 

The success of the Wisconsin Lions Foundation is highly dependent on the dedication of 
its Staff.  You can see the pride that the Staff takes in all of the Wisconsin Lions Foundation 
Projects.  I would like to personally thank Executive Director Evett Hartvig, Facility Director Dale 
Schroeder and Camp Director Andrea Yenter, as well as the rest of the Staff on the great work 
that they do at the Foundation day in and day out.  The Wisconsin Lions, Lioness and Leos 
should be proud of their Lions Camp and the rest of the Wisconsin Lions Foundationôs Projects. 

This year is unusual for the Wisconsin Lions Foundation Board of Directors because 
nearly one third of the Board will be leaving.  I want to thank each and every Director and 
Lioness Representative for the many hours of work that they do when serving on the Wisconsin 
Lions Foundation Board because it is a great responsibility that the Lions, Lioness and Leos 
have entrusted with us. 

My wife, Laurie, and I have enjoyed meeting the Lions, Lioness and Leos of the State 
and I wish to thank each and every one of you for your support.   I, and the Wisconsin Lions 
Foundation Board, want to thank you for your support and the support of fulfilling our 
MissionéReaching, Touching and Improving Lives. 
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Board of Directo rs 

  

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
PresidentïEric Holthaus 

Vice PresidentïDave Hempel 
SecretaryïLee Vrieze 
TreasurerïJack Reindl 

 

FOUNDATION DIRECTORS 
27-A1 Dave Hempel, Big Bend-VernonïGary Stewart, Muskego 
27-A2 Mike Quigley, CedarburgïJack Reindl, Grafton 
27-B1 Irv Korth, Butte des MortsïFred Gebhart, Stockbridge 
27-B2 Pat Pflieger, Sturgeon BayïTom Mueller, Forestville-Maplewood 
27-C1 Jim Schiferl, AbbotsfordïBernie Stuttgen, Thorp 
27-C2 Dennis Christianson, MedfordïDon Ashby, Rhinelander 
27-D1 Walt Althaus, AlbanyïSam Powell, Monticello 
27-D2 John Hanson, TomahïEric Holthaus, LaCrosse 
27-E1 Lee Vrieze, Jim FallsïSam Kochel, Rice Lake 
27-E2 Rod Rommel, River FallsïDick Morrison, Menomonie 

 
 

LIONESS REPRESENTATIVES 
27-C2    Joan Ann McDonald, Presque Isle 
27-D2    Jan Koranda, Tomah 
27-E1    Phyllis Wilder, Frederic 

STATE COUNCIL 

REPRESENTATIVE 
DG Meg Post, St. Nazianz 
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Full-Time Staff 

 

*Evett Hartvig, Executive Director 
*Dale Schroeder, Facility Director 
*Andrea Yenter, Camp Director 

*Elizabeth Shelley, Administrative Assistant 
*Cecily Filtz, Public Relations Manager 

Terri Kent, Accountant 
*Meghan Postelnik, Office Assistant/Hearing Coordinator 

*Jamie Jannusch, Assistant Camp Director 
Ellyse Kulba, Program Coordinator 
Paula Lauer, Healthcare Supervisor 

Sophie Wierzba, Food Service/Eyeglass Recycling 
Peter Rekowski, Maintenance Assistant 

Nancy Michelkamp, Housekeeping 

 

Part-Time Staff 

 

*Sharon Cherek, Eyeglass Recycling Manager 
*Terenia Cherek, Eyeglass Recycling 
Dan Kranski, Maintenance Assistant 
Deb Morgan, Food Service Manager 

 
*denotes Lions Club member 

 
 
 

 
 

The Board of Directors would like to thank the Staff of the  
Wisconsin Lions Foundation for their dedication, as well as the 
hard work they put forth day in and day out. They are truly an 

integral part of the entire operation of our projects and programs 
and we appreciate everything they do! 
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As we end our fifty-sixth year, the Wisconsin Lions Camp programs and facility continue to 

improve.  The Lions, Lioness and Leos who own and support our Camp are an amazing group of 

people who see what Camp needs and steps up to fill those needs.  Your Wisconsin Lions Camp 

is a special place where children and adults with disabilities spend a week with others with the 

same disabilities and their disability is forgotten ï allowing them to be who they are; not what 

they have! Your support this past year is greatly appreciated.  

 

Our total numbers for 2012 is 1,270 campers. There were 72 cancellations and 2 no shows. 

Below shows the number of campers and their disability, by District, for the 2012 season: 

District  BVI Adults  

& Youth  

CD Adults 

& Youth  

DHH Adults 

& Youth  

DB 

Youth 

Epilepsy Total Staff 

        

A1 38 61 47 59 3 208 7 

A2 22 82 26 44 0 174 3 

B1 21 70 26 44 1 162 8 

B2 35 81 51 32 2 201 8 

C1 25 44 17 26 3 115 15 

C2 5 23 5 9 2 44 3 

D1 30 48 44 46 4 172 2 

D2 10 29 11 12 0 62 3 

E1 6 19 11 7 2 45 4 

E2 6 50 11 4 5 76 2 

Out-of-

State 

0 1 0 8 2 11 6 

 

BVI ï Blind or Visually Impaired    CD ï Cognitively Disabled 

DHH ï Deaf or Hard of Hearing   DB - Diabetes 

Epilepsy ï Youth with Epilepsy pay to come to Camp and are scheduled with the BVI youth. 

Out-of-State ïThe Diabetes Camp has been notified that out-of-state campers should not be 

accepted for 2013.  

 

Camp Operations  

Committee  

Walt Althaus, Chairperson 

Dennis Christianson, Vice Chairperson 

 

Committee Members ï Directors Don Ashby, Fred Gebhart, 

Sam Powell, Mike Quigley, Bernie Stuttgen and  

Lioness Representative Phyllis Wilder 
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The summer was extremely successful with no major issues and a strong group of summer staff 

who did a great job.  Many of those young people are working for us once again in 2013.  Below 

is our 2013 summer calendar.  

 

2013 Summer Camp Schedule 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continue to search for more campers for our programs.  Weôve done some additional 

outreach to various schools and agencies throughout the State.  Again, all of our Summer Camp 

information is posted on our website (www.wisconsinlionscamp.com) and the Camp Staff are 

available to you to answer any questions you may have regarding the process.  We are also using 

social networks to reach out to campers, families and others interested in Lions Camp by posting 

on Facebook and on a weekly camp blog.  

 

Our Wednesday Visitor Days were a great success in 2012. We will be holding these again for 

2013 ï please call the WLF Office and make your reservation with Cecily Filtz, PR Manager, 

after May 17, 2013.    The visit includes a meal in the Dining Hall, tours, Trading Post time, 

group photo and meeting campers and staff.  

 

We are also holding our 4th Annual Fun Run, Walk and Ride on Saturday August 17, 2013.  

Please make your plans early to come join in the fun this year.  All information and registration 

forms are available on our website. New for this year is a 10K race! 

 

Our Retreat and Conference Center (RCC) continues to share your Wisconsin Lions Camp with 

thousands of visitors each year, and we are still working hard to find rental groups for our Off-

Season Rental Program.   

 

In closing, Iôd like to thank my fellow committee members who have accomplished great things 

this past year.  Together, weôve accomplished the mission of Reaching, Touching and Improving 

Lives through our Summer Camp Program.    

May 29 ï June 6  Staff Training 

June 9-14   Adults who are Blind or Visually Impaired 

June 16-21   Children with Type I & II Diabetes 

June 23-28   Children with Type I & II Diabetes 

June 30-July 5  Children with Mild Cognitive Disabilities 

July 7-12   Children who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing 

July 14-19   Children who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing 

July 21-26   Children with Mild Cognitive Disabilities 

July 28-August 2  Children with Mild Cognitive Disabilities 

August 4-9   Children who are Blind or Visually Impaired 

August 11-16   Adults 18-25 w/ Mild Cognitive Disabilities 

August 19-23   Adults who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing 
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The Property Committee is responsible for overseeing the 

Lions of Wisconsinôs assets located at your Camp in Rosholt, Wisconsin. The Committee reports 

and makes recommendations to the Board of Directors regarding building structures, building 

contents, equipment, operating systems, supplies and maintenance of your Camp. 

 

The Facility budget for one operating year runs in the area of $426,000, which covers property, 

liability and auto insurance, utility charges, supplies, taxes, wages and benefits for full and part-

time maintenance and housekeeping employees. 

 

Maintenance and repairs are always a priority for our Camp buildings and property. As things 

become older, there are always more issues to buildings and equipment that need to be taken care 

of. All of the cabins got new shingles, but we do have several buildings that are in need of 

shingles now or in the near future. We are now in the staining mode. All cabins on the upper 

level have been stained, and we will be staining the rest of the buildings as time, weather and 

rental groups permit. 

 

This past year, as always, we continue to work with the County Forester to maintain a healthy 

and thriving woods on our property. This year, Mother Nature did provide us with a bit of tree 
removal that we did not plan on. That happened on May 3, 2012, when high winds went through 

the property, uprooting a good number of trees and demolishing a storage shed. The shed was 

covered by insurance and has been replaced with a new building. The logging company that we 

work with came in with their processer and saws and were able to harvest the blown down trees 

with minimal damage to the rest of the standing timber. We are very grateful to have a logger 

that treats our woods like he would take care of his own. The good thing about this storm is that 

it did not enter into the main part of Camp. 

 

Thank you to all the Lions, Lioness, Leos, friends and other groups that support our Camp in 

many ways.  

 

Members of the Property Committee, WLF Board and Staff would invite you to take part in the 

new Summer Visitor Days. This would be a great opportunity for you to see just how Camp is 

run while the Campers are here, as well as tour your beautiful Lions Camp.  

 

Property Committee  
Director John Hanson, Chairperson 

Director Sam Kochel, Vice Chairperson 

 

Committee Members ï Directors Walt Althaus, Dennis 

Christianson, Irv Korth, Dick Morrison, Pat Pflieger,  

Lioness Representatives Jan Koranda and Phyllis Wilder  
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WISCONSIN LIONS EYEGLASS RECYCLING CENTER  

Last Fall, our Recycling Manager, PDG Sharon Cherek, spent time recertifying workers at the 

Oxford Correctional Facility and the Columbia State Facility that help supply the labor to wash, 

read prescriptions and bag the recycled glasses for the mission programs. He also recertified the 

satellite workers at the Lake Tomahawk Lions, Menomonie Lions and Manitowish Waters Lions 

that continue to help in the same process. Our Recycling Center 

continues to rank right at the top of the Centers operating around 

the world.  

 

As of March 31, 2013, over 600,000 pair of eyeglasses were 

received at our Center this year. We now have 1.2 million pair on 

hand to be processed. Since 1993, over 21.5 million pair of 

glasses have been received and over 4.8 million pair have been 

shipped to be used in mission work around the world. 

 

The only Eyeglass Mission by Wisconsin Lions this past year 

went to Granda, Nicaragua, where over 2,500 people were fit with glasses. The Wisconsin 

Mission Program continues to monitor Mexico and Honduras for a safe return to eyeglass 

missions, as well as looking into other countries where it will be safe for our Wisconsin Lions to 

conduct Eyeglass Missions. 

 

Non-Lion groups continue to order glasses from our Center. These non-Lion groups pay $60.00 

for each case of 400 glasses to help defray our cost of operation. 

 

The precious metals are collected and sold when the market is right, with all income credited 

back to our operational costs. As of March 31, 2013, 4.43 troy ounces of precious metals were on 

consignment to be sold. Additional money is budgeted each year in the WLF budget to cover the 

operational cost of the Recycling Center. 

 

As of this past year, any club donation to WLF and designated for our Recycling Center does 

count toward your Clubôs Annual Donation. 

 

 

 

Sight & Hearing Committee  
Director Jim Schiferl, Chairperson 

Director Pat Pflieger, Vice Chairperson 

 

Committee Members ï Directors Mike Quigley, Fred Gebhart, Don Ashby, Sam Powell, 

Dick Morrison and Lioness Representative Joan Ann McDonald 

 

Sub Chairs ï Vision Screening, Director Mike Quigley; Hearing, Director Fred Gebhart; 

Diabetes, Director Don Ashby; and Eyeglass Recycling Center, Lioness Representative Joan 

Ann McDonald 
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VISION SCREENING  

In our partnership with Prevent Blindness Wisconsin® 

(PBW), our program title has been changed from the 

previous title of Childrenôs Vision Screening. PBW is 

now training and certifying Adult Vision Screeners. Last 

year, eight Lions/Lioness Clubs reported 339 adults 

screened, with 248 referred for an examination by an eye 

care professional. 

 

In addition, 55 Lions/Lioness Clubs conducted screening 

events throughout the State, providing 18,601 children 

with free screening for vision impairment. This was a 

46% increase over last year. 1,023 of these children 

screened were referred for an examination by an eye care professional. 

 

Hats off to all who work in this great program. We hope to continue to expand the vision 

screening throughout the State. Our Wisconsin Lions Foundation and Prevent Blindness 

Wisconsin will continue to save the sight of Wisconsinôs children and adults. 

 

THE COMMUNITY DIABETES EDUCATION PROJECT  

The Diabetes Focus Group (DFG) continues to meet year round under the watchful leadership of 

Chairman Jerry Gibbons, working along with WLF Administrative Assistant, Liz Shelley and the 

Diabetes District Chairs. Our partnership with the American Diabetes Association of Wisconsin 

(ADA), the National Kidney Foundation of Wisconsin (NKF), and the State of Wisconsin 

Diabetes Prevention and Control Program of Wisconsin (DPCP) continues to give us a lot of 

support. We are primarily funded by grant monies each year and continue to solicit grants. 

 

Sixty-eight clubs requested over 33,000 brochures to distribute for the Diabetes Alert Day. The 

DFG encourages each District Diabetes Chair to have a booth at their District Conventions to 

continue to get the word out, together with a Strides Event at all Conventions. Our WLF Board 

has approved advertising funds for Conventions that do Strides Events for Diabetes Awareness. 

Type 2 Diabetes Awareness Door Hangers and Eagle Book Series, as well as other brochures are 

available free of charge to all clubs for their promotions. 

 

A new top quality, very informative DVD ï Type 1 Diabetes: Caring 

with Confidence ï is available free of charge to all clubs. Over 6,000 

DVDôs have been distributed with excellent reviews and more 

requests coming in. Contact the WLF Office for copies of the DVD. 

 

As of this year, any club donation to WLF designated for the 

Diabetes Education and Awareness Program does count toward your 

Clubôs Annual Donation. 
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HEARING  

All ten Districts participate in the Hearing Aid Program 

with funding for hearing aids being handled by each 

District. A hearing aid can be approved for a financially 

eligible person when funds are available in your 

District. 

 

Guidelines are adjusted periodically by the WLF, based 

on the U.S. Department of Health & Human Services 

poverty guidelines. Each District Hearing Chair reviews 

the applications and submits them on for approval to 

WLF Hearing Program Coordinator, Meghan Postelnik. 

 

Your collection of used hearing aids for WLF helps offset the costs of the Program in as much as 

the used hearing aids collected are turned over to Starkey Manufacturing for credit. Recently, 

$1,500 per District was credited to all 10 District Hearing Accounts from the sale of the used 

hearing aids to Starkey. The success of the WLF Hearing Aid Program relies on the great efforts 

of Lions, Lioness and Leos and generosity of many people across the State who collect used 

hearing aids and help provide funding for the Program. If your club needs hearing aid containers, 

press releases or has any other questions about the Program, please contact Hearing Coordinator 

Meghan Postelnik at WLF.  

 

As you may know, a Hearing Loop was installed in the Dining Hall at Lions Camp in April, 

2012. We are hoping to install Hearing Loops in other buildings at Camp so the fund is still open 

for donations. We have received great reviews on the Hearing Loops that have been installed 

around the State, and we must continue to encourage the installation of them in churches, 

business meeting places, offices and homes within our own communities. 

 

Our Hearing Sub-Committee Chair, Director Fred Gebhart, continues to work on providing a 

closed captioned screen display for Convention seminars and meetings. Hopefully, a pilot 

program will be worked out this year at one of the ten District Conventions. 

 

A donation to your District Hearing Aid Fund will also count toward your Clubôs Annual 

Donation this year. 

 

A special thank you to all Committee Members, as well as District Hearing and Diabetes Chairs 

for their dedicated service this past year as we continue to Reach, Touch and Improve Lives. 
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The objective of the Public Relations Committee is to promote knowledge of the Foundationôs 

Programs and to create revenue through existing and future projects and activities.  Fundraising 

Events, Appreciation Awards, Friends & Honors Garden and Wall of Honor donations come 

under this Committeeôs jurisdiction. 
 

VISITOR DAYS AT LIONS CAMP A ñGRAND SLAMò 

The new Visitor Days format was implemented during 2012 and has received rave reviews from 

the participants.  Visitor Days is held on a Wednesday during camping season, 

June 12 through August 14. Registration opens at the Lions State Convention 

and is also available by calling 715-677-4969 during business hours Monday 

through Friday after the Convention.  Two time periods are available ï 

mornings, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. and afternoons, 4 p.m. to 8 p.m.  (Sorry, only the 

morning slot is available during our Diabetes Camps.) 

 

Visitor Days includes a tour of Your Camp, the opportunity to meet Campers 
and Staff, shopping at the Trading Post and a meal in the Dining Hall with our 

beautiful Campers.  There is a $5 charge for the meal.  Every Lion, Lioness and Leo needs to see 

their Wisconsin Lions Camp.  You will discover that we are not just managing a Camp ï weôre 

running a paradise for children. Spaces are limited, but please bring your non-Lion friends, as 

well. 
 

PUBLIC RELATONS MANAGER  

The demand for public relations and communication expertise at the Foundation continues to 

grow.  The Directors and Staff are pleased to announce that Cecily Filtz has accepted the 

position of Public Relations Manager.  Cecily is a UW-Stevens Point graduate with a major in 

communications and emphasis in public relations.  Please welcome Cecily to our Lions Family. 
 

WE NEED WINNERS ï CAMP RAFFLE  
The 2013 Lions Camp for Kids Raffle kicked off in March and will wrap up on Saturday, August 

17, 2013 at 11:30 a.m. during the Walk/Run and Ride event.  We know that Lions and Lioness 

love a good raffle and an opportunity to support our Kids. With $10,000 in prize money and just 

$10 a ticket, weôre all winners. Contact your WLF Director,  

visit our booth at the Lions State Convention, or call the WLF Office 

for tickets.  

 

 

Public Relations  & Resource 

Development Committee  

Director Gary Stewart, Chairperson 

Director Rod Rommel, Vice Chairperson 

 

Committee Members ï Directors Irv Korth, Tom Mueller, John Hanson, 

District Governor Meg Post and Lioness Representative Jan Koranda 
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LIONS CAMP 5K RUN/WALK & RIDE  

 

Saturday August 17, 2013 
The Fourth Annual Event is on the schedule and we need your 

help.  This is such a fun event that we want it to grow.  All we 

need is your participation! 

 

The Run/Walk participants enjoy 5K or 10K of scenery as they go 

through the Campôs 440 acres of forest.  Bike Riders have a 

choice of 15 or 30 mile routes through scenic farmland and forest 

country. The bike ride starts and ends at Camp. We encourage 

participants to raise funds by collecting pledges.   

 

Registration fees are $20 for 13 & under and $25 for adults.  Everyone gets a  

T-shirt, if registered by August 5th.  Walk-in registration starts at 9 a.m. with the Run/Walk & 

Ride kicking-off at 10 a.m.  Ask your friends to join you on this unique fitness event. 

 

 

BIRCH -STURM MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING  

 

The 16th Annual Birch-Sturm Memorial Golf Outing is scheduled for July 

20, 2013 at Glacial Woods Golf Course in Iola.  Registration forms are 

available at the Foundation Office, on our website or from any WLF 

Director.  This event has a reputation ï as being a fun outing.  Golfers and 

non-Golfers can participate in this event as sponsors.  Two sponsorship 

options are available. A $100 Hole Sponsor gets your Company or Clubôs 

name on the course and a $600 Camper Sponsor gives you the satisfaction 

of knowing that a child with disabilities will be able to attend Lions Camp.  

You will receive course recognition, as well as a photo and thank you note 

from your Camper. 

 

 

WE WANT YOUR HIDE ï DEER HIDE THAT IS !  

 

Hunters must love the Wisconsin Lions Camp.  Thanks to Director Bernie Stuttgen and about 

10,000 hunters, we have hit a new high in deer hide collections ï over $93,000 for 2012.  Lions 

throughout the State helped and we are looking for more individuals and Lions/Lioness Clubs to 

help with the Project.  If you can provide a hide collection point or help transport hides, please 

contact your WLF Director or call the Foundation Office. 
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HONORS, FRIENDS AND MEMORIALS  

The Wisconsin Lions Foundationôs Projects are successful because of the dedication and support 

of Lions, Lioness, Leos and the public. We do provide ways to recognize the achievements, 

contributions and memories of special people. 

 

FRIENDS AND HONORS GARDEN was created in 1999 for the purpose of 

recognizing major contributors to the Foundation. Donations are accepted from anyone 

wanting their generosity recognized.  There are two donation levels - $5,000 or more 

provides a 12ò X 12ò diamond block and a half diamond is available for donations of 

$2,500 to $4,999.  The donorôs name is permanently inscribed on one of the granite-clad 

walls in the Garden. 

 

The WALL OF HONOR  was constructed in 2002 and is located in the Administration 

Building.  The Wall is approximately seven feet high and fourteen feet long and will hold 

1,100 laser engraved solid oak blocks measuring 2ò X 6ò.  Each block requires a donation 

of $500.  The Wall serves as a means of recognizing clubs, members, businesses and 

loved ones.  When the Wall is completed, $500,000 will have been collected for the 

Foundationôs Building Fund.  Contributions may be split into two payments. 

 

PROGRAM ASSOCIATES  

Program Associates are members who serve as liaisons between their Club and the Wisconsin 

Lions Foundation. They receive mailings or emails from the Foundation about programs, 

projects and special events.  Check with the WLF Office to insure that your Club has an 

Associate. 

 

LIONS LICENSE PLATE  

The perfect way to show pride in Your Foundation.  

Any Wisconsin resident may apply for Lions 

Foundation license plates.  Additional fees are 

required, including a one-time issuance fee of $15 

and an annual $25 donation to the Wisconsin Lions 

Foundation that is tax deductible.  Information is 

available on the Department of Transportationôs 

website and at our site ñwww.wlf.infoò. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

* In 2012, separate 501(c)(3) organizations were created to manage the funds of the Wisconsin 

Lions Birch-Sturm Memorial Fund, Inc. and the Lions Pride Endowment Fund of Wisconsin, 

Inc. The sole purpose of these organizations is to provide support to the Wisconsin Lions 

Foundationôs Projects. 

The Birch-Sturm Memorial Fund has the Birch-Sturm Fellowship and the Lions Pride 

Endowment Fund has the Ray Hempel Fellowship, both requiring a $1,000 donation. These 

fellowships are designed to honor individuals who exemplify dedication in service to others. 

For more information on these programs, please contact the Wisconsin Lions Foundation Office 

at 715-677-4969 for Birch-Sturm Fellowships and the Lions Pride Office at 715-677-7000 for 

Ray Hempel Fellowships.  
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Board of Directors 

Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc. 

Rosholt, Wisconsin 

 

 

Report on the Financial Statements 

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of the Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc. 

(Organization) which comprise the statement of financial position as of December 31, 2012, and 

the related statements of activities, functional expenses and cash flows for the year then ended, 

and the related notes to the financial statements. 

 

Managementôs Responsibility for the Financial Statements 

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements 

in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this 

includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the 

preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, 

whether due to fraud or error. 

 

Auditorôs Responsibility 

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit. We 

conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United 

States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in Government 

Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States. Those standards 

require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the 

financial statements are free from material misstatement. 

 

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and 

disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditorôs 

judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial 

statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers 

internal control relevant to the entityôs preparation and fair presentation of the financial 

statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not 

for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the entityôs internal control. 

Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness 

of accounting principles used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by 

management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements. 

 

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a 

basis for out qualified audit opinion. 

 

Independent 

Auditorõs Report 
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Basis of Qualified Opinion 

The Organization has transferred its endowment funds to separate entities. These entities are 

considered to be related organizations to Wisconsin Lions Foundation and should be included in 

consolidated financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in 

the United States of America. The effects of not including the related organizations in the 

accompanying financial statements have not been determined. 

 

Qualified Opinion 

In our opinion, except for the effects of the matter described in the basis for qualified opinion 

paragraph, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the 

financial position of the Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc. as of December 31, 2012, and the 

changes in its net assets and its cash flows for the year then ended in accordance with accounting 

principles generally accepted in the United States of America. 

 

Other Matters 

Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a 

whole. The accompanying supplementary information is presented for purposes of additional 

analysis and is not a required part of the financial statements but is required by the Wisconsin 

State Single Audit Guidelines and the Department of Health Services Audit Guide. Such 

information is the responsibility of management and was derived from and related directly to the 

underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The 

information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of the financial 

statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such 

information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial 

statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in 

accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our 

opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial 

statements as a whole. 

 

Other Reporting Required by Government Auditing Standards 

In accordance with Government Auditing Standards, we have also issued our report dated March 

15, 2013, on our consideration of the Organizationôs internal control over financial reporting and 

on our tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant 

agreements and other matters. The purpose of that report is to describe the scope of our testing of 

internal control over financial reporting and compliance and the results of that testing, and not to 

provide an opinion on internal control over financial reporting or on compliance. That report is 

an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with Government Auditing Standards in 

considering the Organizationôs internal control over financial reporting and compliance. 

 

 

KERBER, ROSE & ASSOCIATES, S.C. 

Certified Public Accountants 

March 15, 2013 
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Statement of Activities  
For the Year Ended December 31, 2012 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc. (WLF) separated into three distinct organizations at the 

beginning of 2012 and the three organizations include Wisconsin Lions Foundation, Inc., 

Wisconsin Lions Birch-Sturm Memorial Fund, Inc. (BSMF) and Wisconsin Lions Pride, Inc. 

(LP). As a result of the separation, assets, including cash, investments and endowments were 

transferred from WLF to the other two organizations. The transfer to BSMF totaled $3,274,269 

and the transfer to LP totaled $3,538,966. 

 


